
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING 
 

April 21, 2015 
5:30 PM 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

MINUTES 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:40 pm. 
 
In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Michelle Claytor, Dan Schultz, Don Frady, Ginny Boyer, Lee Starnes, and Rhett Langston. Ginny 
Boyer, Wallace Messer, Sarah Massie and Linda O’Neil were unable to attend. 
 
 The March 2015 minutes were approved.  
 
Old Business: 
 None 
New Business: 
 The monthly report for March was reviewed.  
 Mona Wallen, President of the Waynesville Gold Wing chapter expressed interest in conducting a fundraiser for the K9 Unit of 

the Waynesville Police Department in order to buy E collars for the dogs. The request was the donation space in the parks in 
order for the fundraiser to take place. It was decided for her to use the Vance Street Park softball field on June 13 if it is       
available for $80. Their goal is to raise $2,500. 

 It was decided to keep the Bi-Lo restrooms and look at possibly relocating the entrance. We will use the restrooms whether or 
not we can move the entrance. 

 Rhett informed the commission that Luke Kinsland has been named Aquatic Supervisor after receiving his Certified Pool      
Operator at UNC-Charlotte.  

 The Mountains to Coast Ride will begin in Waynesville on Saturday, September 26. The cyclists and families will camp out in 
front of the Waynesville Recreation Center and inside beginning Friday, September 25 and on Saturday, September 26. They 
will depart on Sunday, September 27. On Monday, September 28 we will close for the week for our annual maintenance week. 
We will reopen to the public on Saturday, October 3. 

 Rhett gave a current status report on the CAPRA process. Our current goal is to be at least 50% completion of the 10 subjects by 
the end of June. To date we have done this in four of the 10. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm.  
 

Respectfully Submitted,                                                                                                                                                                         
Rhett Langston 

Waynesville Parks and Recreation Department 
550 Vance Street 

Waynesville, NC 28786 

Phone: 828.456.2030 
Fax: 828.456.2034 

Website: waynesvillenc.gov  

“We’re having fun...come join us!” 

Proud members of 


